
‘At the heart of the Community, with the 
Community at its heart’

Dear Parents/Carers,

There has been so much going on at Ingham school this term including Bikewise, 
a residential visit to Boggle Hole, Mental Health first aid training for Y5/6, trips to 
Blue Peter and Gainsborough Old Hall and an Ofsted visit! The children have been 
amazing. I was particularly proud of all of the children yesterday when we had a 
different lady serving the food at lunchtime. She usually works in a different school 
but was asked to cover as our usual lady was poorly. She mentioned how polite, 
friendly and welcoming the children had been to her and she said the children’s 
behaviour at lunchtime was exemplary! Well done to all. 

Harvest Celebration
Thank you so much for coming to our Harvest Celebration this morning. It was 
lovely to see so many people there. Thank you so much for your kind donations to 
Lincoln Foodbank-it is a very worthy cause. 

Oak Class Assembly 

On Tuesday 11th October  we had the pleasure of watching Oak’s class assembly 
which they had written themselves. It was lovely to look back at our trip to Boggle 
Hole and hear their thoughts and memories of the residential visit. A massive well 
done to Oak class! 

A message from Mrs Peacock (SEN Co-Ordinator)
Last term we had arranged some parent’s training to be delivered by Lincolnshire 
Behaviour Outreach Support Service, but unfortunately this had to be postponed. I 
have managed to rearrange it for Wednesday 23rd November from 2:30-3:15pm. 
This workshop is aimed at parents who have a child on the Autistic spectrum but is 
open to any parents who are interested in developing their strategies to manage 
behaviour at home or would like to know more about Autism/ADHD or simply to 
ask individual questions or seek advice.
It would be helpful to know how many parents may be interested in attending. 
Please could you let myself, or the office know if you plan to attend.
If you haven’t already visited the Lincolnshire Parent, carer Forum 
website https://www.lincspcf.org.uk/ this is also worth a look. They offer a range of 
virtual workshops led by professionals that you can sign up to;. The next two 
coming up are 8th November -Promoting positive behaviour and 15th November-
Homework battles.

https://www.lincspcf.org.uk/


Parent Teacher Consultations

Thank you for attending our parent teacher consultation evenings this week. We 
hope you enjoyed looking at the children’s work they have produced so far this 
term. If you couldn’t make your appointment, please contact your child’s teacher 
on Class DoJo and they will be more than happy to arrange an alternative time for 
you. 

Exciting times!

On Wednesday we were lucky to have Neil Baker from Electric Egg come and 
work with some of the children in school. He presented an assembly based on the 
true story of Carlos Trower who was a high rope artist.  The children have 
produced illustrations  and some of the children's voices were recorded in a 
special booth to narrate the story. This is one of a number of stories that will be 
aired in a large scale animated projection on the side of Gainsborough Old Hall 
from 6pm on 26th November. This is a free family event that you are welcome to 
attend. It was a great experience for all of the children and we can’t wait to see the 
finished product. 

As always, please catch me at the school gate or make an appointment to see me 
if you have any questions or queries. 

Thanks to all the parents for your support. I wish staff, children and parents a 
restful and happy half term break. 

Mrs Hutchinson
Headteacher

Diary Dates

Sunday 30th October 4pm Family harvest celebration at Ingham Church 
Monday 31st October Term 2 starts
Friday 11th November Messy Church
Friday 18th November Children in Need
Wednesday 23rd November Parent workshop (2:30-3:15pm)
Friday 25th November FOIS Advent bingo
Saturday 26th November Gainsborough Old Hall projection event




